


Overarching advice & ext steps
I appreciate the desire to get an application in and to be able to deliver housing on the
ground, this is something that we are all wanting to see. That said, we have some
concerns that the drive to deliver quickly may be to the detriment of a high quality
outcome and may not actually result in a quicker process. As such I would re-iterate the
views in the previous email below, that a formal pre-app, where the issues can be
carefully discussed and, hopefully, resolved, would be the best route at this stage.
We look forward to working with you on this and look forward to hearing how you are
proposing to respond to this advice, hopefully discussions around a formal pre-app.
Kind regards,

James
From: James Mann
Sent: 22 December 2023 14:14
To: Kevin Coleman <
Cc: Sally Minns <

Subject: RE: Humber Doucy Lane - Update
Good afternoon Kevin,
Apologies for the delay in coming back to you on this.
I think it is fair to say that we collectively, officers from ESDC and IBC, consider this to
be a good point to pause briefly to reflect on the journey you have taken us on so far
and to come back with something in writing to set this out. One of the main issues thus
far has been the close proximity of meetings, so going forward it would be good to have
these staggered with larger gaps between for officers to digest information coming
forward and to reflect before moving to the next one. Something like a meeting every 3-
4 weeks to allow ESDC and IBC to meet in-between. The details of this can be finalised
in the new year.
Next steps in January

IBC / ESDC to meet with the Rugby Club to discuss their aspirations and plans. I
note that you (BDW and Hopkins) will also continue dialogue in the interim but we
consider this important, particularly before briefing IBC members as this will be
asked and a clear (er) answer will be required.
Following this IBC to brief members on HDL proposals so far and to get political
steer.
IBC/ESDC to provide a written response on the key areas discussed thus far.
IBC / ESCD will provide a full fee schedule for the meetings thus far.

It is the intention that a written response including fee schedule will be with you by the
end of January 2024.
Obviously an application coming in at the end of February will change the dynamic of
what I have just set out, but it is still important for us to pause at this point to inform and
update members and to provide a written response to the meetings thus far. It is
obviously out of our hands when an application is submitted, but I would strongly
encourage continued pre-application discussion as this will ensure a smoother
application process when it comes in.
I have copied in colleagues at IBC and ESDC just to inform that an application might be
landing in February and will also inform Members through the briefing that this is now
the intention.
Hope you have a great Christmas break and looking forward to working with you in
2024!
Kind regards,

James
From: Kevin Coleman 
Sent: 21 December 2023 12:26
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